
 
 
 
 
 
 

Chambersburg Area Kennel Club, Inc. 
Minutes of May 16, 2019, Regular Meeting 

 

Acting Recording Secretary: LaNora Madden 

The monthly meeting of the Chambersburg Area Kennel Club was held Thursday, May 16, 2019, 
at the Fallen Spring Family Life Center and called to order at 7:11 pm. 

Attendees: Charlene Stone, Suzanne Benchoff, Clarence Gelwicks, Marguerite Plank, Sandie 
Rolenaitis, Tom Rolenaitis, Steve Cooper, Judy Alexander, LaNora Madden. 

Guests: Kim Oberho lzer and Anne Doll. 

Minutes from April's meeting were reviewed. Suzanne motioned to accept. Sandra seconded. 
Passed. 

President's Report: None, President was absent. 

Treasurer's Report: No change in the Ed Jones Fund. Checking account balance as of April 30, 
2019 is $20,592.53. The rest of the report  will be in the Show  Report.  Tom motioned 
and Steve seconded. 

Secretary's Report: Secretary was absent, report was read by Sandie. Emails were forwarded to 
all relating to PFDC lobbying, AKC announcements and a handling seminar. A judging 
request was forwarded to show committee. Cards were sent to the family of deceased 
member Dorothy and to the Presbyterian Church of the Falling Spring which included a 
check/donation in Dorothy's memory. 

Committee Reports: 

Nominating Committee: No update, but they will have the nomination list at the next meeting. 

Membership Committee, Breeder Referral, and FB/Website Committee: No new report. 

Match Committee: Date for match is 9/21/19. 

Community Committee: Suzanne reported the nursing home visit went very well. More visits 
are being planned. 

Handling Class: The June and July classes are set. Due to the large numbers attending, a 
discussion of breaking the class in two to give more quality time for each dog. 
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Show Committee: Our show was a successful show. Our overall entries were very low 
compared to last year. We are not sure if this would be the fear of the weather with so 
many other clubs cancelling their shows because of the weather conditions. Not sure if 
it was the selection of judges, which I will take responsibility for. The Hospitality was 
spot on with everyone working together to be considerate, accommodating, pleasant, 
able to jump in and fix any issue that would arise . We communicated well and are a 
great working team. The round tables were a hit with the judges. However, the judges 
and ring stewards showed us there is no hard and fast rule that they must seat 
separately. They enjoyed sitting together. In the future there will be no separate tables. 
We received many compliments from the judges and exhibitors how relaxing and fun 
the show was. Club members shared their thought and feelings about the show. Overall 
a very nice event . 

Show Treasury Report: We received a check from Rau for $9500. Too soon for full report. 
Suzanne will have more at the next meeting. 

Entry numbers: 

  2018 2019 
Fri - 469 318 
Sat - 561 452 
 1030 770 

260 decrease in entries @ $31 = $8060 

Old Business: None 

New Business: None 

Adjourned 9:11 pm - Sandie motioned, Clarence second. 

Brags: Sorry I did not catch all of them, but congratulation to all. 
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